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16 May 2022 
 
 
RE:  YEAR 4 EXCURSION TO ST HELENA ISLAND 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers of Year 4 Students, 
  
As part of our next Inquiry unit, the students will be investigating early life in Australia, including the life of a 
convict. Consequently, we are going on an excursion back in time to St Helena Island. Please note the 
details below: 
  
Date of Excursion:  Wednesday 15 June 2022 
  
Time of Bus Departure: 7:30am 

Please be at school by 7:15am at the very latest, as the bus will leave at 
7:30am sharp as we have a ferry to catch and cannot delay departure.  
 
Should the excursion be cancelled due to bad weather, the school will notify 
parents via the school app early that morning. Students will then be required 
to arrive to school at their normal time. 

  
Time of Bus Returning:  3:30pm (approx.) 
 
Travel Arrangements:  Bus and Ferry 
 
What to Bring:   Water Bottle, morning tea & lunch packed in a cooler bag and backpack. 

 
Please note: The birds on the island are crafty and can break into backpacks 
and steal lunches. Students’ school bags are the best backpacks to use (zip 
ties are an option as well), as they have a zip and a flap. 

  
What to Wear:   School Sports Uniform 

School Hat 
  
Parent Consent:  If you have logged onto Parent Lounge and accepted the One-Time-Travel 

 and excursion terms and conditions, you do not need to do anything. If you 
 have not, please do so as soon as possible for your child to be able to  
 attend. 

 
 
Please note:  Students who do not have parent consent completed by the due date will not be allowed to 
attend. 
 
Supervision: Teachers, Learning Assistants and Parent Helpers. 
 
We are looking for three parent helpers  to volunteer for the day. Please contact us as soon as possible if you 
are able to assist. Should you have any questions about the excursion, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
  
  
Yours sincerely, 
  
Adam Carrinton and Selena Freshwater 
Year 4 Agile Learning Lab Teacher 


